
Pitch Night &
Dinner Buffet
October 5

Women’s Annual 
Meeting & Luncheon

October 25

Halloween 
Party

October 30

October 2022

THE CURRENT
Waverley Country Club



Field House/Simulator Room
Monday | 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
Tuesday - Sunday | 7:00 am - 6:00 pm

Golf Course
Monday | 10:00 am - Dusk
Tuesday - Thursday | 8:00 am - Dusk 
FFriday - Sunday | 7:30 am - Dusk 

Bag Room
Monday - Sunday | 7:00 am - Dusk

Driving Range
Monday | 9:00 am - Closes 2 hours prior to sunset
Tuesday - Sunday | 7:00 am - Dusk

Daily Course Availability and Tournament Results 
aavailable on the Club’s app and website.

Turn Bar
Daily | 10:00 am - Dusk

Men’s Bar
Wednesday - Sunday | 11:00 am - 8:00 pm

Grille Breakfast
Saturday | 6:30 am - 11:00 am

GGrille Brunch
Sunday | 9:00 am - 3:00 pm

Riverside/Grille Lunch
Tuesday - Saturday | 11:00 am - 3:00 pm

Riverside/Grille Dinner
Wednesday - Sunday | 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Gap Menu
TTuesday - Sunday | 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm

Reservations are suggested for lunch and required for dinner, and 
may be made on the Club’s app/website or by contacting the Front 
Desk at 503.654.6521. Guests are welcome for lunch and dinner.

Hours of Operation

Peter J. Brix
Matthew J. Gambee
Edward Hostmann
Richard B. Keller

In Memoriam

2021 - 2022 BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS & COMMITTEES 

Linda Williams | President
Jeff Jorgenson | Vice President | House
William Swindells | Vice President | Green
Steve Reaume | Secretary | Tournament
TT.J. McConville | Treasurer | Finance
Jim Carter | Field House
Wayne Drinkward | Long Range Planning
Nick Ehlen | Membership Enhancement
Kevin Lynch | Membership

2021 - 2022 WOMEN’S BOARD 
OF GOVERNORS

NNancy Herpers | President
Bridget Otto | Vice President
Julie Carter | Secretary
Kristen Kohnstamm | Treasurer
Tracy Stoloff | Program
Ann Johnson | Assistant Program
Marjorie Kerr | Hospitality
LLeslie Nevius | Junior Activities
Katy Williams | Assistant Junior Activities
Karen Holce | 9-Hole Team Captain
Diane Tucker | 9-Hole Assistant Team Captain
Wendy Keeton | 18-Hole Team Captain
Liz Howells | 18-Hole Assistant Team Captain

SENIOR STAFF

LLarry Batchelor | Maintenance Director
     larry.batchelor@waverley.cc
Mindy Becker | Human Resources Director
     mindy.becker@waverley.cc
Kathryn Connell | Executive Assistant
     kathryn.connell@waverley.cc
Lori Hennessy | Membership Development Director
     lo     lori.hennessy@waverley.cc
Kathy Jennings | Controller
     kathy.jennings@waverley.cc
Colleen Kenny | Food and Beverage Director
     colleen.kenny@waverley.cc
Brian Koffler | Green Superintendent
     brian.koffler@waverley.cc
JenniJennifer Novak | Events Director
     jennifer.novak@waverley.cc
Jim Schaeffer | PGA Head Golf Professional
     jim.schaeffer@waverley.cc
Christian Thon | COO/General Manager
     christian.thon@waverley.cc
Juan Zaragoza | Executive Chef
     juan.     juan.zaragoza@waverley.cc
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           Many members may not know that the   
           Club’s fiscal and Board year starts on 
           October 1, so we are now off to a new 
year with a new budget and a new group of dedicated 
members serving on the Board of Directors. I want to thank the 
three outgoing Board members for their support over the last 
12 months.

MMr. Jeff Jorgenson, the Chair of the House Committee, has been 
a stellar Committee leader, and I truly enjoyed getting to know 
him. There are few nicer people around than Mr. Jorgenson, 
and for those who know him, I know you would agree.

Mr. Bill Swindells, Chairman of the Green Committee, never 
wavered in his pursuit of a better golf course, and his constant 
support and trust for the staff was well known and very much 
appappreciated. Thank you, Mr. Swindells, for all of your hard work.

And, of course, Mrs. Linda Williams, the outgoing President. I 
can’t say enough about her. Her leadership on the Board, 
intelligence, sense of humor, and concern for all members and 

 

staff were unrivaled. I am grateful for the opportunity to have 
served under her. I will miss working with her regularly, and I am 
thankful for the lessons learned over the last year. 

As I write this article, we still have two weeks until the Annual 
Meeting, so the question of “who will be the next President?” 
remains unanswered; I know that any of the three senior class 
candidates will become a great President for Waverley. I look 
fforward to another successful year working with the Board and 
the Club’s leadership.

I’m delighted to share with you three additions to our Senior 
Staff. Mindy Becker, Human Resources Director, Kathy Jennings, 
Controller, and Kathryn Connell, Executive Assistant. These 
individuals all come to Waverley with a wealth of experience 
and knowledge in their respective fields and have already 
made smade significant contributions to the team. So when you see 
them around the Club, please say hello!

COVID is thankfully in the rear-view mirror. Ahead of us is an 
excellent and positive future where Waverley continues to thrive 
and excel. I hope you will join me on the journey.

Message from the COO/General Manager

Christian Thon
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           Soon your Waverley Women’s Board will   
           transition!  Bridget Otto, the current 
           Women’s Board of Governors Vice 
President, will become the 2022-2023 President. Her Board will 
be composed of some returning faces as well as some new faces! 
This transpires at the Women’s Annual Meeting, Golf, and 
LLuncheon on October 25. The day begins with coffee and treats at 
the Field House, and a 9:15 am shotgun start for 9-holes. The 
Annual Meeting begins with lunch at noon, followed by the 
memeeting at 12:45 pm. The new slate of officers will be formally 
elected at the Annual Meeting. You will receive an invitation soon, 
and I encourage you to attend as it is a great way to see the 
Women of Waverley at work! Please join me in congratulating the 
incoming Board at the Annual Meeting!

I have had a wonderful term as WBOG President - for two reasons! First, Waverley is a great Club with a supportive staff. Second, the 
2021 - 2022 Women’s Board was the finest! Enthusiasm, cooperation, and organization abounded. This group of women worked hard 
and creatively to benefit the membership. I thank them and have loved working with each of them!

Message from the Women’s Board of Governors President

Nancy Herpers



Clinics Overview
  Tuesdays at 4:00 pm    | 11-15 Operation 36
  Wednesdays at 1:00 pm  | Women’s Operation 36
  Wednesdays at 4:00 pm  | 7-10 Operation 36
  Thursdays at 11:00 am   | Determined Golfers
  Thursdays at 1:00 pm    | Women’s Clinic Series
   Thursdays at 2:00 pm    | Women’s Operation 36
  Saturdays at 12:00 pm   | Junior Golf Academy
  Saturdays at 1:00 pm    | 7-10 Operation 36
  Saturdays at 2:00 pm    | Men’s Operation 36
  Sundays at 1:00 pm     | 1-15 Operation 36

Women’s 9-Hole Closing Luncheon
Wednesday, October 5
8:00 am Breakfast | 9:00 am Shotgun

Join us for Diamonds in the Rough, the last day of the season!
Sign up on the website or by calling the Field House.

The Wood Tournament
ThuThursday, October 6 | 1:00 pm Shotgun 

Format:  Alternate Shot
Member/Member or Member/Guest teams

Women’s 18-Hole Closing Punchbowl
Tuesday, October 18
9:00 am Shotgun | Lunch to follow

Join us for the last day of the season with the traditional 
PunPunch Bowl Party to follow.

Sign up on the website or by calling the Field House.

Member-Spouse Tournament
Open Gross:    Chuck and Teresa Gall
Senior Gross:    James and Nancy Dalton
Open Net:     Jerome Kline and Janna McDougall
Senior Net:     James and Linda Patterson

Men’s Labor Day Event
FFoursome Gross:  Jeff Elorriaga, Tye Gabriel, 
         Yosh Fukuyama, and Richard Popiel
Individual Gross:  Tye Gabriel
Foursome Net:   Steve Stadum, Jim Carter, 
         Mark Nichols, and Victor Stibolt
Individual Net:   Joseph Tennant

Tournament Winners

PGA Head Golf Professional

Jim Schaeffer
           It’s that time of year when the weather is   
           starting to change, and we won’t see as   
           many golfers out on the course.  However, 
we are excited to have our simulator ready for those who still 
want to work on your game during the cooler months ahead.

TThere are a few different uses of the simulator that can help your 
game.  First, of course, is the ability to play courses that you might 
not have yet visited.  The other way to improve your game is to 
take a lesson with the video cameras set up in the room.  We can 
video your swing, draw some lines and graphics, and give you 
ball and club data.  There is no better way to discuss a golf swing 
than when you can view it in front of you and look at the data. 

TThe simulator is also an excellent spot for a birthday party or just 
a few members having some fun playing a course and having a 
few drinks and appetizers.

Joel Bundy
Bag Room Attendant

Staff Highlight

          If you haven’t had the chance to meet  
          Joel, he is part of our Bag Room Staff.  
          Joel grew up in Portland with a love of  
          everything golf. He even enjoys 
reading about golf, as his subscription to Golf Digest is 
on auto-renew.

He hHe has worked at Waverley for almost a year and 
consistently mentions that it’s a pleasure to be at the Club 
each day. His friends say they haven’t seen him this happy 
in years, and he thanks the members and staff for making 
him feel so welcome.

He juHe just started watching Rings of Power, which is making 
him feel wonderfully nerdy. Comedy and Sci-Fi are his 
genres of choice when watching most media, and as you 
might have guessed, his favorite movie is Caddy Shack.4
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Photo unavailable

Patrick & Martha Marlton 
Proposed by Don Ossey

Parker & Eileen McNulty 
Proposed by Jamieson Grabenhorst

Robert & Adela Stone 
Proposed by Pat Becker, Jr.

Christina & Chad Stelling 
Proposed by David Munro

Greg & Hope McCoy
Proposed by Scott Ehlen

Mike & Sarah Burns
Proposed by Bill Reilly, Jr.

James & Pam Frank 
Proposed by Greg Dufault

Welcome New Members!

           Beginning in March and continuing through  
           October, one of our daily tasks is changing  
           hole locations.  We perform this task 
Tuesday-Sunday, taking a day off each week for “Maintenance 
Monday.”  For November through February, we change hole 
lolocations based on the volume of play each day.  For several 
years, we have been utilizing a program called EZ Locator to 
assist in selecting legitimate hole locations.  To demonstrate the 
hole locations available at certain green speeds, see the two 
images showing #13 green at a stimpmeter reading of 10’ on the 
top and 12’ on the bottom.  I have selected those two speeds as 
those would be typical in the middle of winter vs. the middle of 
summesummer.  Any black dot is considered reasonable, and any dot in 
white is considered off-limits.  While I chose #13 as a 
demonstration that eliminates several hole locations with 
increased green speeds, you can imagine this issue is prevalent 
on any green with severe internal contouring.  From an agronomic 
standpoint, the advantage of spreading the hole locations as 
much as possible is that it spreads foot traffic, reducing soil 
compaction in heavily trafficked areas.

Green Superintendent

Brian Koffler



Social & Dining Events 

Pitch Night & Dinner Buffet
Wednesday, October 5
5:30 pm Dinner buffet | 6:30 pm Pitch tournament

Guest couples welcome with members. Sign up 
as a couple or as a team of two.

No host bar | Clubhouse attire
RReservations required | 48-hour cancellation

$75 per person includes dinner & pitch buy-in

Lobster Night
Saturday, October 22
6:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Clubhouse attire | Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation
No a la carte dinner service is offered on this day.
$95 per pe$95 per person | Max 50 people

Kids’ Halloween Baking Class
Sunday, October 23
2:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Pastry Chef, Cathi McGloghlon, will demonstrate and work 
with children to create Halloween cupcakes.

$35 per person | Max 20 people
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First Course
Clam chowder or Waverley salad

Second Course
Two-pound steamed lobster, marble potatoes, 
asparagus, drawn butter

Third Course
KKey lime tart 
Coconut chantilly cream, coconut tuille, lime gastriquie  

Women’s Annual Meeting & Luncheon
Tuesday, October 25
9:00 am Shotgun | 11:30 am Social
12:00 pm Lunch | 12:45 pm Meeting

Luncheon registration required and available online or 
by calling the Front Desk.

RRegistration available for golf online or by contacting the 
Field House by October 22.

You may arrange your own foursome.

8:30 am Coffee and treats | 9:00 am Shotgun (9-Holes)
48-hour cancellation | Golf attire acceptable

Wine Dinner 
featuring Robert Craig Winery
FFriday, October 28
6:30 pm Reception | 7:00 pm Dinner

$105 per person | Guests welcome | Clubhouse attire
Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation policy

DINNER MENU & WINE PAIRINGS

Crab beignet pasilla remoulade
Collet Champagne

Tiger prawns, persimmon, pickled Asian pear, 
yuzu avocado puree, crispy edamame, 

sichuan chili oil
Robert Craig Chardonnay

BBraised short ribs, pommes puree, oyster mushroom, 
thumbelina carrots, Oregon black truffle jus
Robert Craig Mount Veeder Cabernet Sauvignon

Robert Craig Howell Mt. Cuvee

Fourme D'Ambert, confit apples gratin, 
house made puff pastry, hazelnuts



Dinner & Magician/Mentalist Show
Saturday, November 5
6:00 pm Social | 7:00 pm Dinner | 8:00 pm Performance

                  This is a fun, interactive, and high-energy     
         show designed to entertain the most       
         skeptical, demanding, and sophisticated     
         audience. Michael performs effects
         showcasing various psychic powers including 
         ESP, predictions, influence, cold reading, and 
         direct mind reading. Those who are not 
                  called up or who choose to stay seated also 
         have the opportunity to participate since the 
         magic happens in their mind.

         Clubhouse attire | Reservations required
         48-hour cancellation | Guests welcome 
         $85 per person

Sushi Night
SunSunday, November 6
5:00 pm – 8:00 pm

Come out and enjoy Sushi with family and friends. Yoshio 
Matsuzaki, Sushi Chef will roll sushi to order. 

Casual attire | Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation
Limited a la carte dinner service will be available

Speaker Series Dinner 
featuring Mary Lang Bishopfeaturing Mary Lang Bishop
Wednesday, November 9
6:00 pm Program | Dinner to follow

Please join us for a presentation by Mary Lang Bishop, the 4th 
Vice Regent from Oregon of the Mount Vernon Ladies’ 
Association. She will share with you the history of George 
Washington’s Mount Vernon.

SmaSmart casual attire | Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation
$50 per person
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Women at the Wave! 

 Pitch Group
 Tuesday, October 11 | Ladies Lounge
 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm

 Reservations required | Questions? Contact Nicole Blum.

 Book Club
  4th Thursday of every month | Meet in the Grille
 6:30 pm 

 October book is The Diamond Eye by Kate Quinn 
 Reservations required | Questions? Contact Elizabeth Mitsky.

 Saturday Morning Bridge
 Every Saturday
 9:00 am

  Join Barbara Beale's group for Saturday Morning Bridge.

Halloween Party
Sunday, October 30
4:00 pm - 7:00 pm

It's It's time to get ready for the Waverley Halloween Bash! All are 
encouraged to come in costume! The Haunted House is back 
this year! DJ playing Halloween tunes, games & activities.  
Halloween-themed dinner buffet.

Clubhouse attire | Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation
Adults $50 | Children 5 to 12 $25 | 4 & under complimentary

Ladies' Night Out Shopping & Dinner
ThuThursday, November 3
4:30 pm - 6:30 pm Shopping & socializing | 6:30 pm Dinner

Finish your holiday shopping before Thanksgiving! Enjoy visiting 
with friends and shopping with vendors that will have gift items 
and stocking stuffers, followed by dinner. Don't miss this great 
kick-off to the holiday season. Raffle with fun prizes. Piano music 
by Kerry Politzer.

Clubhouse Clubhouse attire | Reservations required | 48-hour cancellation
$65 per person | Guests welcome 



November Highlights
3   Ladies’ Night Out
5   Dinner & Mentalist Show with Michael Gutenplan
6   Sushi Night
9   Speaker Series featuring Mary Lang Bishop
10    Holiday Cooking Class
12 12    Kids’ Holiday Baking Class
18    Stock Your Wine Cellar Reception
20    Afternoon High Tea
23  Thanksgiving To-Go Pickup Day
   No a la carte Dinner Service
24    Thanksgiving Day Dinner
30    Family Gingerbread House Decorating & Dinner Buffet

October 2022

29

Morning Bridge
High School 
Golf Prep

28

Wine Dinner
 featuring Robert 
Craig Winery

30

Halloween Party 

27

Women’s Book Club

2625
Women’s Annual 

Meeting & Luncheon

Last Tuesday Lunch 
Service for Season

2423

Kids’ Halloween 
Baking Class

22
Morning Bridge
High School 
Golf Prep

Lobster Night

21201918

Women’s 18-Hole
Closing

1716

15 Morning Bridge
High School 
Golf Prep
Hanse Cup 
Tournament

14

Hanse Cup 
Tournament

13

Presidents’ Dinner

1211

Women’s Pitch

Women’s 18-Hole

10 9 

8

Morning Bridge
High School 
Golf Prep

76

Wood Alternate Shot

5
Women’s 9-Hole 
Closing Luncheon 

Pitch Night & 
Dinner Buffet

4

Women’s 18-Hole

32

1

Morning Bridge
High School 
Golf Prep

31

SatFriThursWedTueMonSun

Have you made your holiday plans?
Private party reservations are being accepted for the 
2022 holiday season.

Please contact Jennifer Novak, at jennifer@waverley.cc, 
or call (503) 479-6914.
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